
City Council 

City of Grass Valley 

125 East Main Street 

Grass Valley, CA 95945 

RE: Measure B 

Dear Council Members, 

May 14, 2024 

I have recently corresponded with City staff. One purpose of this letter is to provide a copy 

of those letters and email. In addition, I am including a summary of my findings and 

relevant commentary. 

First, I would like to thank Mr. Kiser for his speedy response to my most recent request. 

The question at hand is did the City's presentation of Measure B, both on the March 5 ballot 

and as published in the Nevada County Voter Information Guide comply with the California 

Elections Code, specifically Section 13119? 

Section 13119 refers to the "measure" on the ballot. In the case of Measure B, the whole of 

the measure is Ordinance No. 826. 

Referring to subsection (a) the regulation requires the ballot include the question: "Shall 

the measure (stating the nature thereof) be adopted?", i.e. the BALLOT QUESTION. 

Section 13119 provides further instruction for the BALLOT QUESTION in that it" .. . shall be 

a true and impartial synopsis of the purpose of the proposed Ordinance and shall be in 

language that is neither argumentative nor likely to create prejudice for or against the 

measure." (Please refer to my May 14, 2024, letter to Mr. Kiser for further edification of the 

above paragraphs.) 

As you are aware, the BALLOT QUESTION for Measure B contained the following phrase: 

" ... reducing the risk of catastrophic wildfire and extreme weather by funding additional 

firefighters, vegetation management, and emergency evacuation planning . .. ". This 

phrase was not contained in the measure (Ordinance No. 826). 

Elections Code, Section 13119 requires a description of the nature of the measure, nothing 

more. It also requires the statement be a true and impartial synopsis of the purpose of the 

measure. There is no leeway given. It cannot be argued that the offending phrase is part of 

the nature of the measure, or a true or impartial synopsis of the measure as it cannot be 

found in the Ordinance. In addition, the obvi.ous purpose of including the phrase was to 

create prejudice for the measure. 
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From the above analysis, it is clear that the BALLOT QUESTION for Measure B as presented 

to the voters was unequivocally out of compliance with State of California Elections Code, 

and as such, the BALLOT QUESTION most certainly misled the voters. 

In addition, the City Attorney's "Impartial Analysis" of the measure also contained the 

same phrase, the phrase notably not found in the measure being analyzed. And finally, you, 

acting as a member of the City Council, guaranteed the voters that "Measure B will fund 

FIREFIGHTERS, WILDFIRE RISK REDUCTION, and VEGETATION MANAGEMENT for Grass 

Valley", a guarantee also not found in the measure. 

The voters of California approved Proposition 62 in 1984. Proposition 62 declared that "All 

taxes are either special taxes or general taxes. General taxes are taxes imposed for general 

governmental purposes. Special taxes are taxes imposed for specific purposes." There is 

no middle ground offered. The City of Grass Valley used the official ballot in an attempt to 

persuade voters that the tax revenue raised by Measure B would be used for the special 

purpose of reducing the risk of wildfire, all the while taking advantage of the lower total­

vote threshold offered by a general tax initiative. This "middle ground" approach does not 

conform with Proposition 62. 

It is true that the courts have emphasized that law must be interpreted to favor the will of 

the voters. Measure B has, at least for the time being, passed by a very slim majority. 

However, the City's conduct in the preparation of the ballot, and the publishing of the 

"Impartial Analysis" and the Council's "Argument in Favor of Measure B", both found in the 

Voter Information Guide, eviscerated the will of the millions of Californians who voted in 

favor of Proposition 62 which made a clear distinction between a general and a special tax. 

Given these findings, the City Council must now set aside Ordinance No. 826 and begin the 

process anew, taking extreme measures to keep the entire process as either a general fund 

tax initiative or a special tax initiative. 

It may not have been your initial intent to mislead the voters; however, should you choose 

to continue with Measure B, knowing its procedural flaws, then one might assume it was 

your intention from the beginning. 

Sincerely, 

Tim McCall 

424 S. Auburn Street 

Grass Valley, CA 95945 

CC: Mr. Kiser, City Manager 
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Miranda Bacon 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

pamela I 
Thursday, May 23, 2024 6:01 PM 

Public Comments; COGV General Voicemail 

Main/Mill crosswalk - accident 

I Some people who received this message don't often get email fro�. Learn whv this is important

Dear City of Grass Valley, 

I've left a message with the engineering department and was advised I email this way too. 

Last night at approximately 6:30pm, a woman rolled through the stop sign where Mill meets W. Main St. 

Despite my yelling she almost hit my son and hit my dog. If I hadn't pushed my son out of the way he 

would have been hit too. 

The lady got out of her car after hitting my dog and claimed the sun was in her eyes and didn't see us but 

she did not stop, and she admitted she didn't, and she was wrong. 

Miraculously everyone is fine. Shaken, but fine. We are lucky. 

Downtown needs to be more pedestrian friendly. What can we do to slow cars down? Can we install 

speed bumps, more green spaces, larger flashing lights? People are barreling up and down West Main 

Street and not paying attention. I live on Main Street near High and see people speeding through daily. 

What is the process to request speed bumps at the very least? Do I need to start a petition? I imagine 

everyone on this Nextdoor thread would sign it. 

!,don't feel safe! We were hit at one of the most obvious crosswalks in downtown Grass Valley! Imagine 

how people - residents and tourists - are risking their lives every day at every crosswalk in town. We need 

safer intersections. How can I help? 

Thank you, 

Pamela Vadakan 

426 West Main St 

917. 754.1652


















